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LEGAL SERVICES
5735 47th Avenue « Sacramento, CA 95824
(916) 643-9097 » FAX (916) 399-2020

Alexa Rincon, Legal Analyst

January 7, 2021

James Durgin, Education Programs Consultant
California Department of Education
jdurgin@cde.ca.gov

Re: Weekly Assessment Progress Updates — Thirty-Fourth Update for Case S-0401-20/21

Dear Mr. Durgin,

Sacramento City Unified School District (“SCUSD” or the “District”) continues to share its
updates regarding corrective actions outlined in the California Department of Education’s
(“CDE”) March 8, 2021 Investigation Report (“Decision”) for Case S-0401-20/2. As such, the
thirty-fourth update is as follows:

s thf

Corrective Action 1: The initial IEP has been held and completed.

Corrective Action 2: Completed, submitted, and pending CDE’s final review.
Corrective Action 3: Completed, submitted, and pending CDE’s final review.
Corrective Action 4: Completed, submitted, and pending CDE’s final review.
Corrective Action 5: Completed, submitted, and pending CDE’s final review.

Corrective Action 6: Ple h t bed, tog t



Additional revisions to the plan have been made to reflect ongoing initiatives that have
affected implementation of the compensatory education plan. These initiatives include
staff availability due to the pandemic, contact tracing, quarantine protocols, substitute
shortages, staffing shortages, and implementation of AB 130.

On September 27, 2021, the District met with the CDE to discuss the most current
version of the plan and its continued efforts to continue to address overdue assessments,
as well as its efforts towards a coherent system of support for all students.

On November 18, 2021, SCUSD presented the plan to its Board of Education. The
District is working with its labor partners to identify an implementation plan given
survey results and working conditions.

Further, SCUSD surveyed its current special education staff regarding their interest and
availability to develop teams to implement compensatory education services. The
survey closed and support teams have been identified.

The District has identified support teams to implement compensatory education services
and has developed professional developmerﬂ KR9aigingdae determination of learning loss
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